ROCHFORD BOWLING CLUB.

 Annual General meeting
Wednesday 24th November 2010
The President, Brian Rogers, welcomed the 64 member. He then asked the members to stand for a minutes silence in memory of Ken Suckling who had passed away during the year.  

1 Apologies
 Apologies were received from the following   .D.Jacobi, B.Bowyer,  C.Ager, D.Constable, A& P Hanton, G.Smalley, G.Langhorn, B.Sellears, and R &G Hicks. J.Lewis, T,Pollard, D & M Carr, A.Carr, D.Rippin, J.Edwards  and J.Gardner

2Minutes of last meeting
 The minutes of the last AGM having been circulated were taken as read. Acceptance proposed by B.Giles, seconded by G.Sellears and accepted
3 Matters Arising
 There were no matters arising.
4 Officers Reports

 President.  Brian Rogers
  Brian thanked app members for attending and the committee for all their hard work during the year. He went on to congratulate the ladies for their success and hoped a ladies captain would come forward later. Brian then thanked Jacqui for her work as treasurer over the past twelve years.
Men’s Captain.  Granville Hicks
 Granville sent his best wishes to the meeting and hoped it was not too cold. He said he had an interesting year and had enjoyed the challenge. He sent best wishes to the incoming captain, if one elected and hoped they would have a fair crack of the whip.
Granville thanked all the committee for their hard work and went on to congratulate all winners whether it is in internal, external or even open days. Granville concluded by wishing good luck to the incoming committee and the Short Mat bowlers in their season and hoped all members would winter well

Ladies Captain. Doreen Wood
  Doreen congratulated the ladies on their outstanding success over the season, then thanked Jan for her assistance also the committee and selectors. Special mention was made of Pat Brady for her work as Catering Officer. Doreen then mentioned winning the Albert Crabbe trophy the County successes of June Tann runner up in the singles Jan Collins semi finalist in the 2 wood. June Tann and Jacqui Swan quarter finalists in the pairs. Doreen concluded by thanking all lady members for their support.
Treasurer. Jacqui Swan
Jacqui first of all offered her apologies for the accounts not being audited for the meeting. It was hoped to get this done ASAP. Some members were unhappy over this.  After some discussion it was proposed that the fees be increased to £120 full membership, £28 Short Mat and £6 Social. This was proposed by Warren Sharp, seconded Jacqui Swan and passed by a majority.
Secretary Keith Smalley
 Keith first of all thanked all the committee for all their hard work throughout the season,   

 Singling out Jacqui Swan, who was retiring as Treasurer after 12 years?  Saying, that she had always been supportive, and always available for advice when needed. Special thanks were also recorded to Brian in his first year as president. Keith thanked the retiring members of the committee and wished them well for the future.
Keith was looking forward to working with Vic as Treasurer and the new members of the committee.

The season had gone well as far as the club was concerned with no major concerns. Membership remained about the same although some members were leaving .
 Katy Dawson, Alan Homer amongst others.

Keith thanked all who supported him on Men’s Open specially Patricia and Patrick Brady, and their teams for the Catering and Bar respectively. Granville for finding a team at the last minute and Dee Wade for acting as scorer.
Fixture Secretary.  Chris Chorley
Chris reported that during the season 60 friendly matches were played 20 Men’s , 8 Ladies and 32 mixed.  The balance between men’s and ladies it is hoped can be redressed.
Putting his statistician’s hat on Chris noted that in 2005 an average of 21.13 members applied to play in Friendly matches this has reduced until in 2010 only17.73 members applied. This has resulted in more and more matches having to be cancelled for lack of players. Chris paid tribute to Doreen Wood and Pat Brady for their patience in dealing with this. Chris then asked members to ensure they were available before applying to play in matches.
Competition Secretary. John Horrex
 John reported that the competitions had been completed on time. The overall club and 2 wood championships had not been played and he suggested they be played at the start of the 2011 season. There was some disappointment with the triples weekend and John suggested that the new competition secretary looks into changing the complete weekend format. 
Bar.  Pat Brady
Pat first of all thanked all his bar staff for all their hard work during the season. He then expressed some disappointment with the bar profits. To be investigated when accounts completed
Short Mat. John Pavitt
 John informed the meeting that there had been 22 friendly matches played, the South East Essex League team had won their division. He congratulated all the members who had contributed to this. Leagues had run well but for the current season there were no evening leagues due to lack of interest

6 Social Committee
         Lyn reported that the socials had made a profit of £532 38. This did not seem a high profit but the Presentation evening in 2009 fell into last years accounts and the presentation evening for this season fall into the 2011 accounts.
        The Neil Diamond evening is being well supported and it was hoped to make a profit of approx £400. 

        The Social committee is not carrying on so apart from the Neil Diamond evening and a Quiz Night with Bournemouth Park this committee will run no more events.

        Lyn went on to thank the Short Mat members for their help in clearing the hall. Pat Brady for running the bar, Brian Ward and John Horrex for helping with the lifting etc. Mrs Pat Brady for help with the catering. The social committee would also like to thank everyone who turned up to the events. However it was disappointing to always see the same crowd whilst others were noticeable by their absence. The people that did attend were very enthusiastic and made the events the success that they were.
        Lyn hoped that some other members would take over the Social Events, which would be a shame if no-one was to take on the reins. Lyn volunteered to help any new committee by acting as treasurer for them and ended with a plea that the social side of the club should not slide into oblivion. 
        The social committee were warmly applauded by the meeting.
7   Motions to Secretary
      There were no motions to Secretary
8 Election of officers
   President.                                   Brian Rogers
   Treasurer.                                  Vic Moore
   Secretary.                                   Keith Smalley

   Men’s Captain                           Vacant 

   Ladies Captain.                          Vacant
   Men’s Vice Captain.                 Vacant
   Ladies Vice Captain.                 Vacant
   Match Secretary.                       Chris Chorley

   Competitions Secretary.            Warren Sharp
   Bar Chairperson.                        Patrick Brady
   Bar Committee.                          Peter Parsons, Jan Soar
                                                       Brian Arnell & Mike Harding
   Welfare Officer.                         Margaret Willmot
   Catering Officer.                         Patricia Brady
   House Officers.                          Alan Berrecloth and Brian Giles
   Ladies County Delegate.            Meg Disney

   Group 6 Delegate.                        John Horrex
   Men’s County Delegate.             Brian Rogers
   Jubilee League.                            Meg Disney
   Men’s District Delegate.              Vacant
   Public Relations Officer.             Alex Hanton

   General Committee.                     John Pavitt, Jan Collins, 

                                                         Ed Willmot& Mike Harding                                                     

   Selection Committee.                   John Pavitt, Mike Harding  & Jan Collins
   Short Mat representative              Deb Constable
   Social Committee                         Vacant
9  Discussion Document from Wendy Potton

 Wendy asked to discuss the catering and cleaning rota’s as it was her opinion that the cleaning rota was much easier than the catering. The suggestions, being these were merged. Many differing points of view were discussed. It was decided to discuss this further in committee
10 Any Other Business
Keith informed the meeting that Group 6 was asking each club to provide a green tester for next season. John Welton volunteered to undertake this on behalf of Rochford. This offer was gratefully received
Keith informed the new committee there would be a meeting on Dec 9th at 7-00pm

